
CABL Meeting Minutes 
 

March 28, 2008, Friday, 2:00 pm – 2:30 pm at Maricopa Integrated Health System- 
Maricopa West Room 

 
Present: April Aguinaga- Maricopa Integrated Health System, Rebecca Birr- Maricopa 
Integrated Health System, Bill Combs- A.T. Still University, Walt Doherty- Long Beach 
Technical College-Phoenix, Linda Feck- Remuda Ranch, Dawn Humay- Sun Health 
Boswell Memorial Hospital, Cinda McClain- Banner Thunderbird Medical Center,  
Tamra Miller- Banner Health, Maureen Mitchel- Banner Desert Health Science Library, 
Brian Nugent- Banner Baywood, Amy Priftakis- John C. Lincoln Health Network, Helen 
Seaton- ASU Library, Donna Spivey- Maricopa Integrated Health System, Shelley 
Williams- Remuda Ranch.  
 
 
CABL President Cinda McClain called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, March 5, 2008 following the MLA Webcast.  
 
Members introduced themselves and noted their affiliation.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
CABL Members reviewed minutes from the previous meeting held on December 7, 
2007 at Kathy Zeblisky’s home. Minutes were approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Tammy Miller reviewed the Treasurer’s report. CABL balance as of January 28, 2008 
is $3,164.02. Tammy has received dues from twenty-five CABL members and 
anticipates additional renewals. Recent CABL expenditures include lunch for March 5, 
2008 meeting.  
 
Old Business 
 
Cinda McClain noted Phoenix area representative on the PSR Regional Advisory is 
Mary Lou Goldstein. The Committee has not held a meeting for quite some time. 
Cinda asked the membership if there was any interest in organizing an advisory sub-
committee.  
 
New Business  
 
Cinda McClain reviewed upcoming programs for 2008, following the MLA Webcast. 
 
Thursday, April 3- PubMed for Experts- ASU Tempe Noble Library (CABL meeting 
following) 
 
Fall TBD- Sharing Document Delivery Practices (suggested by Kathleen Shepler) 
 
Fall TBD- MLGSCA CE course (teaching clinicians how to search in 60 minutes) 
 
November TBD- MLA Webcast (CABL meeting following) 
 
Friday, December 5- Annual CABL Holiday Bash Luncheon & Meeting.  



 
Kathleen Carlson requested the membership discuss CABL Website hosting lag time 
in posting updates online. Apparently, several members noted an extended period of 
elapsed time in new information being posted. Membership recommended the CABL 
website be monitored further.  
 
Next Meeting 
 
Thursday, April 3, 2008- ASU Tempe Noble Library following PubMed for Experts.  
 
Announcements 
 
Carol Ann Atwood, Consumer Health Librarian at Mayo Clinic, suggested CABL 
librarians interested in patient education and consumer health meet to discuss issues 
in an informal session to share information and best practices. 
 
Becky Birr offered the CABL membership constituents a tour of the recently created 
consumer health library at MIHS. Becky informed the group that about 90-100 
people/day use the library. April Aguinaga, MIHS medical librarian, conducts story 
time twice per month.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Amy Priftakis 
CABL Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


